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PATRICK THE SAILOR 

(Patrick stands at the edge of the beach, staring out at the 
horizon. His clothes are a little tattered, his hair 
windswept, and there’s a glint of anticipation in his eyes as 
he begins speaking aloud, almost to himself.) 

PATRICK 

You know... I always thought that if I stared long enough at 
the sea, I’d see it. I’d see them. The ships. The pirates. 

The treasure. I used to lie on my back in the sand, close my 
eyes, and imagine the wind blowing through my hair, the salt 
in the air, and the sound of waves crashing against the side 

of a ship. My ship. I’d be the captain, leading my crew, 
finding treasure... escaping storms... fighting off 

enemies... (pauses, chuckles) I’d always get caught up in it, 
didn’t I? 

(He looks down at his hands, as if seeing the weathered, 
calloused palms for the first time.) 

Somewhere along the way, I started to believe it... believe 
that one day, the sea would call me. That some day, I 

wouldn’t just be another boy from a little poor village by 
the sea. I’d be someone. I’d be a pirate. 

(He shakes his head, a little rueful, but a smile creeps onto 
his face.) 

The others? They laughed, of course. Told me to stop 
daydreaming. “Pirates don’t come from here, Patrick,” they’d 
say. “You’re just a poor village boy. Stick to fishing, and 
leave the treasure hunting to the stories.” (grins) Maybe 

they were right... but I wasn’t ready to let go of my dreams. 
Not then, not now. 

(Patrick takes a deep breath, his gaze hardening with 
resolve. He reaches down and picks up a bottle that has 
washed ashore. His eyes widen as he inspects it, then his 
fingers work quickly to open it, pulling out a letter.) 

Wait... what’s this? 

(He reads the letter aloud, his voice trembling slightly in 
disbelief.) 
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“A treasure awaits those who believe in the importance of 
following dreams. Will you join the quest?” 

(He looks up, stunned, then begins to laugh, a mixture of joy 
and disbelief.) 

No... no way... This isn’t—This can’t be real... 

(His laughter fades, replaced by a quiet, steady 
determination as he tucks the letter into his jacket.) 

It’s real, though, isn’t it? It’s happening. The sea heard 
me. All these years... I wasn’t just daydreaming. I knew 

there was something waiting for me out there. 

(He turns toward the ocean, stepping closer to the edge of 
the water, his voice now a low, confident murmur.) 

I’ve waited my whole life for this... and now, I’m not going 
to let anything stand in my way. I don’t need to prove 

anything to anyone anymore. I’ve got this. I’ve got my dream. 

(He looks back over his shoulder toward the village, then 
shakes his head, as if saying goodbye to the life he knew.) 

I am a pirate. And that’s just the beginning. 

(With a final glance toward the horizon, Patrick smiles to 
himself, ready to begin his journey.) 

The treasure’s out there... and I’m going to find it. 

(The sound of a seagull echoes in the distance as he begins 
walking, heading toward the adventure that awaits.) 

(End monologue.) 
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